CHUTE FOREST PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
 MARCH 14TH 2019

	Present:

	Cllr Pike   (Chair)				Cllr Orange
	Cllr Stock (Vice Chair)			Cllr Robertson
Cllr Geraghty					Mrs C Wall Clerk & RFO

1. To Record any Apologies.  

No Apologies Received

2. Declarations of Interest.
Members are reminded that, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct, they must declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests and leave the meeting if appropriate. 

Cllr Robertson Agenda item 11 Planning Application 19/00318/FUL (Neighbouring Property) 

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:
To approve and sign, as a correct record, the Minutes of January 17th 2019

[bookmark: _Hlk3453840]The Minutes were agreed as a true and correct record and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Orange
   
4. Matters Arising:
To discuss any matters arising from the Minutes of the meeting on January 17th 2019     

No matters arising

5. General Public – Any questions

Please see agenda item 14

6. To Receive a report from Wiltshire Council and Wiltshire Police

	Cllr Blair-Pilling Wiltshire Council
The biggest item on the Council’s agenda in the past few weeks has been the budget.  We continue to balance the budget and meet the increasing volume of demand and increasing costs of delivery, while entering the first year with our Government grant reduced to zero by efficiency savings of £25M and raising Council tax by 2.99%.   It is notable that the independent scrutiny started earlier and was historically the most open exercise ever.  As a result, not a single £1 was challenged at Council.   As additional good news has also received additional and targeted funding for specific service areas from central government and has put aside its own local funding to invest in these and other critical services.
The Council will be investing £21m in the highways resurfacing programme across the county in 2019/20. In addition, it has the £8m Pothole Fund which is being used to deliver improvements to local highways maintenance, including the repair of 
Paths For All.  

An Initial Workshop would be held on Wed 15th May at Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall.  

7.  Correspondence - As received and if necessary held at the clerk’s office

[bookmark: _GoBack]	The Clerk advised that all correspondence had been circulated	

8.	Finance:

8.1 To accept current liquidity and financial statement to February 28th 2019

The above was agreed and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Second Pike

8.2 Payments

	8.2.1	Payment of Clerks Salary January - March 2019 £395.18 net

8.2.2	 Payment to Clerk for expenses January to March 2019 £85.50

8.2.3	 Payment to HMRC £79.03

The above were approved and Proposed by Cllr Pike and Seconded by Cllr Stock
   
9.	To receive, consider and comment on Planning Applications as received from Wiltshire Council. 

10/01970/FULconversion and extension of outbuildings and stables to form 2 dwellings with conversion of barn to self-contained annex for Lowerhouse Farm Lower Chute.

Cllr Stock advised that this was creeping development within a conservation area to which Cllr Pike agreed 
 
Cllr Robertson stated that this left the door open for more development on open land.

The infill was already in line through the Conservation area and any further development would spoil the character of the village


Cllr Orange stated that this was a large space and that the assumption that it must be maintained as a stable may be open to interpretation and is to change the use of the stables a problem.

Cllr Stock updated that this would be contrary to Wiltshire Core Policy

Cllr Geraghty enquired if all of the stables were in the curtilage of Lower House Farm as a listed building.

Cllr Blair-Pilling advised that Parish Councils are only consultees and not decision makers. It was up to the planning officers to make a decision and it was his decision to call it in if necessary.

A vote was taken and a show of hands objected to this application four to one on the grounds of over development in a Conservation Area and Proposed by Cllr Geraghty and Seconded by Cllr Stock

19/00318/FUL Small extension to Conservatory Chute Lodge Cottage Chute Forest

This was Supported and Proposed by Cllr Stock and Seconded by Cllr Orange
   
10.	Footpaths

No report received

11. Highways Report

Cllr Pike noted that the grips had been cleared

12. King George Field Report

The meeting was joined by Barry Hewlett who represents the Chute Club and wanted to discuss the issues regarding parking by the footballers at the weekends.

Mr Hewlett stated that the club was part of the community and following communication with the chairman the members stated they did not want to cause a problem. They spoke to Chris Green the football manager to reduce parking who sent a fixture list and changed the kick off times.
Two suggestions put forward to charge 50p a car but Mr Hewlett wanted someone from the football to manage the car park.
It was also suggested that they did the teas and snacks and split the profit which was not accepted.

He accepted that had been £200 given towards car parking and confirmed that the car park was available to everyone in the Chutes 

Cllr Pike advised that the football fees for the King George were critical as all money was spent on upgrading the facilities.

Mr Hewlett presented the terms and conditions that he had given to Chris Green.

Cllr Stock asked if it would help if the car park was lined and designated and Mr Hewlett stated this would be another cost.


Cllr Pike thanked Mr Hewlett for attending and that this would be discussed between the council and come back with a proposal.

Cllr Orange volunteered to speake to Mr Hewlett to see if an acceptable agreement could be reached.

The Clerk stated that Chris Green must be involved as should the KGF committee and that no football had taken place since the end of January due to the wet conditions.

13. Village Hall Report

The Clerk who is also the Chair of the Village Hall trustees advised that she had discovered that the land had not been registered when sold by the Church in 1977 and was in the process of registering it with the Land Registry with Chute Parish Council as the custodian trustee.

The coffee mornings and lunches were well attended and brought the community together.

14. Tree Safety Inspections

The Clerk advised that she had circulated the flyer from our insurance company stating that councils have a responsibility to carry out tree inspections on land owned by the PC every three years.

The dangerous tree on the lane out of the village to the Clanville crossroads had been removed within 24 hours of reporting it to Savills who manage the land owner’s estate.

Cllr Stock advised that two dangerous trees were overhanging the lane in Chute Forest and it was agreed to write to the landowners.

15. Any Other Business to be transacted at our next meeting

The Clerk advised that the National Association of Council Clerks has published new Salary scales. This would raise our annual Salary bill to £121.94.

The home working allowance would also raise an additional £15.00

The Clerk also advised that the former Chute in Need Scheme funds remain at £800 to be spent on the benefit of the village and Chute PC had agreed to put an article in the Chute Chronicle requesting parishioners’ views as to how this money should be spent.

Cllr Robertson asked if the bus shelter could be removed due to the asbestos roof but Cllr Stock advised that this was in fact on privately owned land.

Cllr Orange enquired if Toads Crossing signs could be put up but Cllr Pike advised that this was not a council issue.

The Clerk advised that Mr Alderson had purchased the Chute Cadley signs.

No further business was raised and the Chairman closed the meeting at 9pm



Date of Next Meeting May 16th 2019
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